Minutes of the Board Meeting, BTC
July 20 2012

Present

Larry Melnyk: President

Graham Youde – Operations                                   
Susan Youde – Social Director
Jackie Brown – Tournament Director

David Pell: Member-at-Large
Louie Bortolazzo – Men’s League 

Hazel Padula – Ladies League

 

Absent
 
Val Cuthbert – Secretary

George McLachrie – Membership

Geoff Lakeman – Vice President

Larry Melnyk – President 

Nelson Lu – Treasurer

Mark Sun – Junior Development

 

Approval of draft agenda
Moved by Louie Bortolazzo, seconded by Graham; carried.     

 

Adoption of the Minutes from June 20, 2012.    
Moved by David; seconded by Graham; carried.   

 

Business arising from the June 20, 2012 Minutes  
 
· Webiste modifications. Action: Geoff and Mark will provide an update at the August meeting.
· Drainage problem on courts 10 and 11. Graham reported that the problem has been resolved: clubhouse eaves cleaned out; broken water main resulting from new road construction repaired. 

· New clocks. Dave reported that he had sourced cost-effective new clocks for the bubble, but that shipping costs mitigated the savings. Action: Dave will continue his search and report back to the next meeting.
· Permanent structure. George and David met with Parks Board representatives and reported that the meeting went well. Action: They will now schedule a meeting with City of Burnaby Engineers; goal is to be able to provide a full report on a permanent structure by the 2013 AGM.
· Satellite dish: Action: Mark will provide an update at the August meeting.
· Standards-of-conduct: Action: A meeting of the committee will be organized before the end of August.
· Staff holiday pay: Action: Rae will be asked to take the necessary steps to ensure that staff members with 5 or more years of service receive the 6% holiday pay to which they are entitled.
· Court cleaner: The warranty on the cleaner is just about up. Action:  Louie and Larry will attend to servicing as soon as possible after the bubble goes up in September, and will contact the sales representative.  
· Pro-rated dues schedule for 2012-2013: Action: An email to the membership, announcing the 3% increase, will go out by mid-August

· Staff hours. Changed to 9:30 pm on Thursday night, to accommodate mixed league.   
· Children/youth early morning tennis. Action: Mark to report at next meeting 
· Burnaby
 Open: 
· Susan and Graham organized the “Duggy Dog” food truck for the Burnaby open. There was a rain out on the first day and Duggy Dog was a “no show” for the rest of the tournament; he could not be reached, despite repeated attempts. Susan and Graham improvised with hot dogs and drinks, which sold well at  $3.00. 
· All court lights were repaired in time for the tournament, and nets were checked and adjusted.
Head Pro Report

Glenn reported that the Burnaby Open was once again a success, earning a profit despite entries being down 10% over last year and the worst weather in the 25-year history of the event -- which meant that some of the matches had to be played at the Delta T and C bubble (court rental was $11/hr.) Revenue losses were made up by the increase in entry fees. 

Volunteer numbers were low, and it was suggested that planning begin now to identify ways to bring in more volunteers for next year (e.g., sponsoring a volunteer dinner; providing free food and drinks, etc.). 

Glen recommended that we purchase at least two heavy-duty squeegees, as well as score cards, for next year’s event.  

Income: $
20,65899 (entry fees and contribution from Tennis BC). Expenses: $13,293 (prize money, balls, data entry, indoor court fees, tournament director, sanction and TDM fees, extra cleaning costs, net straps, squeegee blade replacement, chair umpires for finals, lunch for lines persons). The net profit of $7,365.34 was split as per our agreement with Glenn: $5000 to BTC and $2,365 to Glenn. 
Motion to approve Glenn’s share for managing the tournament (Larry/Jackie): Carried

Glenn reported that he and Shelly are planning to organize Hell camps for September. 

Office Manager Report

Rae
 unable to attend; items included in other discussions (e.g., renovations)

League

Hazel reported that the women’s Division One Night team came in third overall, but that the Division 3 women did not do very well and will move to Division 2 next season. She noted that the captain of the team wanted to know if Glenn could provide doubles coaching support for next year. Action: Glenn to speak to team captain. 
Clubhouse and office painting and renovations
Hazel received a painting quotation from an architect Nelson had recommended; however,  she was not able to contact the architect regarding follow-up questions she had about pricing and process. It was also confirmed that BTC is responsible for exterior painting, as per our lease. Action: Louie will review scope of work, and then work with Hazel to organize additional interior and exterior painting and renovation quotes for consideration at the next Board meeting. David reported that his office is getting rid of several desks and other furniture that BTC is welcome to have, free of charge. Action: Hazel to follow-up with David and Rae and report to the next Board meeting.   

Bookkeeping and financial reporting 
David reported that he and Rae would be meeting (the next day) with a potential new bookkeeper for the club, citing a need for someone who will be more cost effective, provide greater attention to detail, and provide better service in general. Action: David will provide an update at the next meeting. 

We will still need someone to prepare year-end financial reports. Action: Louie will ask his accountant to provide a quote for review at the next board meeting. The current bookkeeper has also provided a quote for year-end reports only. 

Video surveillance

Nelson received a quote of $2300 for three cameras. Action: Louie to have company who installed his company’s security cameras provide a quote for review at the next meeting. 

Other Business

There was no other business 

Next Meeting: August 18, 2012
�I think this was part of business arising, but not sure. Someone if it needs to be moved and to where. 


�Not sure if this detail should be in the minutes.  Please advise


�Wasn’t sure about this.





